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COMMENTS: 

I’d first like to start by saying this was an epic thriller 
script!  Not only was captivating from start to finish but 
the pacing and tone was incredible!  Although I think it’s 
pretty much ready to be sent out, I’ll try and touch upon 
any quick fixes you might be able to do prior.  Lastly, I’d 
like to say - great ending!    

CHARACTER: 

Overall the characters were fantastic.  Not only did you 
give them unique characteristics and personality but they 
were all captivating from the moment we meet them and all 
the way through.   

NAIA:  Fantastic protagonist that always looks for the good 
in people.  I felt that her overall character was 
discovered when she started to fall for John as it showed 
signs of her battling with herself and others by trying to 
do what she felt was right and followed her heart.   

The one area where I felt she lacked a little bit was when 
Nazeem died.  Although it affects her, you may want to give 
her a little more emotion towards it.  Even though she 
hadn’t seen her brother for 18 years, she would still feel 
the pain and remorse when he passes.  It’s there right now 
but I feel it can be heightened a little bit.   

Another issue stemmed from page#61 when she opens up so 
much to John but not Aileen.  Knowing her personality(and 
their friendship), it felt as if she would have opened up 
more to her by this time.  Besides, this is her best, and 
only friend.  Maybe consider looking it over and tweaking 
it a little more to show their friendship.  

JOHN: Again, great character and nicely hidden personality 
that comes out throughout the script.  The one area that I 
felt was a little off course was when he opens up around 
page#28.  It seems to happen so fast and it makes it a 
little hard to believe that he would do it in such a quick 
time frame.  I’d consider drawing it out a little more to 
make it believable.   



I’d also recommend that you show more of his psychotic side 
at the end. You quickly mention at the end that he’s always 
been in love with her and I feel you could go a lot bigger 
on this.  Let us see just how crazy and delusional he is 
after he’s caught.  Show us the monster inside him is doing 
it for their benefit.  Doing this will give him a bigger 
overall character arc.   

AIDEEN:  Great best friend character.  It felt as if her 
personality along with Naia’s really connected and their 
friendship was believable.  However, the one area that I 
felt could use a little touch up was when they get into the 
fight and she leaves.  Although that’s credible, I felt the 
argument could be a little bigger than it is.  We need to 
see that she doesn’t trust the situation Naia’s in.  
Although it’s visible, it seems a little forced.   

Other than that, I felt the father(Lamb), and the 
detectives to be spot on.  Really impressed with the 
characters overall - great job! 

PLOT: 

Obviously, I think it was an incredible plot!  Not only 
does it move at an incredible pace but it continues to 
allow us to question what’s going on.  Below are a couple 
things that you may want to take into consideration for a 
polish past.   

1-Prior to the midpoint there’s a lack of the detectives in 
the story.  Understandably they’re a secondary storyline 
but it would make the overall story a little bigger if they 
were discovering a little more throughout.  It felt as if 
there was a large chunk of the script where it was merely 
about Naia and John’s relationship and I felt it could be 
broken up with discoveries from the police.   

2-You may want to consider having a little more eerie 
action prior to page 72 when the threats start coming in.  
Although John has the visions of the Lamb earlier, Naia 
doesn’t really have much happening to her.  If this is a 
thriller, we need to make sure she’s the one struggling 
with strange events as well.  Unfortunately this only 
starts happening to her later on in the script.  Even if 



it’s something subtle, it would help the overall feel of 
the script in the first 3/4’s of the story.  

3-This is a big one.  It’s obvious that John’s in on it and 
that he most likely killed Nazeem by the first half.  I 
think you should tone down the detectives obvious angle of 
him being involved somehow.  Although the story is 
fantastic, the ending came as no surprise.  You need to 
find a beat in the story where you can prove to us that 
he’s innocent.  That way, by the end, the reveal that he’s 
part of it catches up off guard.  I truly feel this could 
be something small that the detectives discover and he is 
no longer a suspect.  Consider John plants evidence which 
gets him off but at the end you reveal how he did it.  

STRUCTURE: 

The structure of the script is impeccable. Not only is the 
pacing nicely fleshed out, but you were able to hit the 
inciting incident, turning points, midpoint, climax and 
conclusion at exactly the right times.  No issues what so 
ever! 

DIALOGUE: 

The dialogue was great!  The only small issue I will 
mention is that I still feel that you could cut down a 
little bit on some of the longer dialogue.  Obviously this 
is entirely up to you but should you want to try and trim a 
bit in order to get the script closer to 100 pages, you 
could do it.  Simply read over the dialogue chunks that are 
bigger than 3 or 4 lines and condense.  It’s a simple thing 
and I don’t feel it would ruin the integrity of the 
characters or the plot.  

CONCEPT 

It seems that the concept is very unique in the way you 
approach it.  You were able to give us a typical thriller 
but the hook was that it all revolved around their 
affection for one another.  That’s what came as a surprise 
at the end - he’s not going to give up.  

There also seemed to be a theme throughout the script of 
“forbidden love” which resounded in the story.  Not often 



do we see it done this way in thrillers and I felt it only 
enhanced the concept as a whole.   

OVERALL: PASS / CONSIDER / RECOMMEND 

I can’t recommend this enough!  Not only are the characters 
intriguing but the overall story is incredibly well though 
out.  I truly feel the script is ready to go but should you 
want to tweak it a little more, I hope my notes help.   

Again, my main concern is to keep the truth hidden until 
the end.  That said, it seems like that is an easy fix by 
tweaking a couple scenes and maybe adding in one more to 
push us off the trail.   

Regardless, a huge congrats!  Thanks for the great read and 
I wish you the best pushing this forward.  


